Active Travel Map

Background

This A2 double-sided folded map remains popular and is now in limited stock.  The current mapping was completed in 2016.  This Spring there was perceived to be a shortage of these maps and the idea of a reprint was mooted. Recently more stock has been found so urgent action is not needed.

There have been housing developments with new roads, closure of pubic conveniences, closure of leisure facilities and rerouting of buses with Stagecoach no longer having the monopoly.  One can expect as many changes in the next four years in this area.  Positively there is now a John o’ Groats Trail and more used trails in Culbokie Wood due in part to orienteering.  If the current map was reprinted the information could be eight years old before a further map was created.

Cartography is expensive and volunteer time to ensure that the maps are accurate is not trivial.

Proposition

The Active Travel Map is republished in Spring 2020 in a new edition to the same overall design but updated.

Two options for mapping

1
The Black Isle is “defined” as the area bounded by the A862, and only in this area is the information comprehensive.  Rudimentary information is only provided for Inverness, Maryburgh, Dingwall and the land on the map beyond. 

2
All the map will have detail at the same level of detail - within or without the Black Isle.  I have walked every Black Isle path and most in the expanded map area so there would be consistency across the map.

Updating

Peter Moffatt, Bob Neish, Anne Thomas and myself have so far suggested updates.  I have circulated a summary of that activity already.  How far should the net be drawn?  Is it worth asking in a Newsletter for volunteers?  

Bus routes and timetabling should be an important part of an Active Travel Map.  Should the printed maps contain QR codes readable by SmartPhone to link with changing routing etc available on the web.  Are the times of buses as important as the routes that they take?

Other maps

The Black Isle Tourism Team provides a free A3 two-sided tear off map for its members and for Visit Scotland Inverness, using the same basic cartography but simplified with a tourism focus.  2019 saw a reprint of its 2017 map compilation and this is the third version. A new version will probably be needed in 2021 and may also be funded by advertisements surrounding the map.  The print run was 10,000.  The next edition will not be a simple reprint.

Relevance for External Funding

Could the map be a part or the whole of a bid for Climate Emergency Funding?  TBI has sufficient funds to pay for a new map, but I believe TBI should somewhere be active in using funds earmarked by government to support local community led initiatives.  An updated map on its own might not be seen as a “new project”.

Could a free map to every household on the Black Isle (or a wider area) be a basis for external funding and costed so.  Remember run-on print runs are cheap  (£100 for a thousand maps).  Every household in the Black Isle could be supplied (before delivery costs) for around £500.

Project management

I am prepared to lead the map project for 2020 Spring edition and expect continuing support from Bob Neish.

Costs

Print costs- Six thousand would cost currently at Big Sky £1126.  Run-on costs £100 a thousand maps.  This was the print run last time.  Volunteer time - free.   Cartography and design costs - unknown but depends on complexity of changes since last edition. 

Decisions required

1  New map for 2020, or simple reprint for 2019, or no map at all now Tourism Map is available in large numbers?

2  Funding - TBI, or external related to Climate Change with promise of a map for every Black Isle household?  

3  Scope - Black Isle bounded by the A862 (Inverness-Beauly-Cromarty Bridge) or fully developed for the entire map area?

4  Should I approach Helen Stirling now and ask her if she has the time for publishing a new map in Spring 2020? 

5  Should the map have a price? Or be free like the Tourism Map?  Through what outlets should it be distributed?  

6  Should we have an item in our September Newsletter asking for volunteers to study for defects in the current Active Travel Map?
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